
                                       
REGULAR MEETING 

July 31, 2023 
 
 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on July 31, 
2023. Present were Mayor B. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Shay, and City 
Manager B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 
  

MINUTES 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the 
previous meeting be approved as written. 
 
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 
 

BILLS 
 
 Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be 
approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 
 
        Fund Warrant No. Date                  Dollars 
City Claims on 14 7/31/2023 $ 72,095.85 
Sewer Claims on 14 7/31/2023 $ 36,085.69  
P&L Claims on 14 7/31/2023 $ 234,266.56 
Trust & Agency Claims on 14 7/31/2023 $1,250.00 
 
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 

 
RATE STUDY - ELECTRIC 

 
 M. Holmes reported that hopefully by the next meeting on August 21, 2023, the 
Commission would have proposed electric rates from the New York Power Authority, who is 
helping develop the new rates as our regulator. If they are not ready, then the rates will not go in 
to effect until 2024, due to all the notification and posting requirements. Holmes hopes to have 
them for review prior to August 18th. 
 
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 
 

GOLF CARTS ON STREET PROHIBITION  
 

 Jack Stone, 841 W. Hamilton Ave., addressed the City Commission regarding their 
stance at last meeting to enforce New York State Vehicle & Traffic Law, which prohibits ATV 
and golf carts from being driven on city streets. The City has in essence not enforced the law 
previously. Mr. Stone asked if the City would just allow golf carts that were traveling 
exclusively from a home to the golf course to still be allowed. The Commission sympathized but 
said as concurred by the City attorney that they could not selectively enforce the law that way. 
 

2024 5K ROAD RACE 
 
 Linda Evans and Gina Geroux addressed the Commission with a presentation to ask to be 
able to hold a 5K road race next year on the Saturday of fireworks weekend. They said they 
would cover all costs. The City was basically supportive but B. Lovett would meet with the 
police chief regarding the logistics and would get back to Linda prior to next meeting on August 
21, 2023. 
    

SALE OF SURPLUS PROPERTY – 2019 P&L PICK-UP TRUCK 
 

 Lovett reported that the two pick-ups have finally arrived, and the 2019 pick-up currently 
being used by the parks department is now surplus. Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded 
by T. Dixon to declare the pick-up surplus and put it for sale on Auctions International. 
 
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn. 
 
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Shay, Vineall 
 
 
          Michael Holmes 
          City Clerk 
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